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Hiawatha Public Library




Library Board of Trustees Meeting
Location: Glenn Schminke Community Room

Date: March 12, 2013
Call to Order: 7:00 pm

A. Call to Order – Roll Call

Present: Janet Libe, Matt Dunbar, Brenda Powers. Absent: Deb Connerly, Dian Boysen.  Also present: Marty Bruns, City Councilman and Jeaneal Weeks, Director

B. Public Forum

The Public Forum was opened at 7:01 pm.  No one was present to address the Board; therefore the Public Forum was closed at 7:02 pm.

C. Approval of Agenda

Brenda Powers made a motion to accept the agenda and Matt Dunbar seconded and the motion was carried.

D. Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the January meeting were reviewed.  Janet Libe made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Brenda Powers seconded and the motion was carried.

E. Old Business

Possible Contract with Palo – Jeaneal updated the board on a recent Palo city council meeting that she attended.  Janet Libe and Matt Dunbar also attended this meeting. The Palo council voiced concerns and asked questions regarding the recent proposal from the Metro Library Network libraries to increase fees for library services.  Jeaneal provided data, options, and answered several questions for the Palo council.  The Palo council will continue in a data seeking mode and evaluate available options.  The Hiawatha board is hopeful that Palo will put together a proposal for the board to consider.
F. New Business

· The board approved (3-0) recommendations to modify the library fax policy.  Highlights include 1.) Staff will do the faxing.  2.)  Fee structure for sending and receiving faxes is $1.50 for the first page and $1.00 for each page thereafter. This fee structure is consistent with Cedar Rapids and Marion.
· The board approved (3-0) a recommendation to increase photocopy charges to $0.15 per copy.  The current charge is $0.10 per copy.  The approved fee is in line with what local retailers in the Hiawatha area currently charging for copies.
· The library has three old computers in which they would like to allow checking out to the public. The computers would be for check out in the library only.  Jeaneal presented to the board a policy stating library rules and user obligations for checking out the computers. The board approved (3-0) the policy and user sign-off sheet for checking out the computers.
G. Librarians Report

Monthly Reports – Noteworthy:  Circulation and visitors were down slightly. Self-check increasing at 54.8%.  DVD’s remain very popular.
E-Commerce platform coming soon.  Essentially a computer with a cashbox that patrons can pay fines with self-check.  

Bills – Bills for the month of February were reviewed.  Brenda Powers made a motion to pay the bills.  Janet Libe seconded and the motion carried.

Anticipated Expenditures – Have requested the city paint the community room.
Library News 

· Updated website.  Compliments from KGAN.
· Molly has organized an adult creative craft program.  First class had ten in attendance.  Funding for this program was secured with a grant from The Greater Cedar Rapids Foundation.

· Linn Area Reads has been very successful this year with well attended book discussion groups at Barnes and Noble and the Granger House in Marion.  This year’s book is Pride and Prejudice.
G. General Discussion
            No items discussed.
G. Presidents Report

None at this time. 
H. Adjournment

Brenda Powers made a motion to adjourn at 7:35pm and Matt Dunbar seconded and the motion was carried.
